Minutes

Graduate Programs Council

December 2, 2009

Attendance:  Tarter, Mummey, D’Angelo, Bennett, Hydro, Eberg, Bakewell-Sachs, Leake

I. Approval of Minutes:  Approval of minutes from November 4, 2009.  Motioned by Leake and seconded by Tarter.  

II. Dean’s Report:  Susan Bakewell-Sachs gave a summary of past discussion on graduate programs and their structure.  She has since spoken with Deans Behre and Rifkin regarding graduate strategic planning.  We discussed the need for following up with strategic plans in graduate programs and for making sure that graduate program goals and objectives are considered in departmental strategic plans.  Bakewell-Sachs said that Bill Behre hopes this year to develop departmental strategic plans that include graduate programs. 

We discussed the need for a defined mission regarding graduate programs, which has not been addressed since we had our previous provost.  It was brought up that any college with a graduate program should have a strategic plan that reflects graduate as well as undergraduate goals. We discussed what is involved in a departmental strategic plan. Leake brought up the possibility of a broader document within the college—perhaps the generation of a template in terms of departmental goals/ strategic planning which would then be followed by each department and reflect their specific needs/goals. 

Bakewell-Sachs asserted that college mission and core values should guide strategic planning, as well as department-specific issues.  She said that all plans should include aspiration goals for the future of programs.  

We discussed the position of a Graduate Dean, and its replacement by school-specific deans, along with the lack of any formal document regarding graduate visions and goals.  We also discussed graduate fees, especially student fees for those who commute and are not involved in student life.   

III. Assistant Dean’s Report:

December 4-10 is the next review period for applications. The Graduate Office is accepted matriculation applications through Dec 1, and then begins reviewing non-matriculation applications. The next graduate orientation is January 7th, and the next Open House is January 21st
IV. Announcements:

Dr. Tarter announced that the creation of the new 5-year BA/MA program in English is well underway. Students must apply by March 1 for acceptance in their junior year.  If accepted, they accelerate in summer, take graduate courses senior year, and have one additional year.  

V. Old Business:

Susan Hydro spoke about the Adjunct Handbook, and found that the grading section needs attention. The link provided by the TCNJ policy manual connects only to an undergraduate grading system (not graduate).  We discussed making recommendations for adjustments.    

VI. New Business:

Previously covered

For future meetings, GPC would like to:

a. Invite Mark Kiselica to talk about the teaching/learning center; 

b. Follow up on strategic planning discussion; and 

c. Have a general meeting with all program coordinators to see what issues are pressing and how things are going 

